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JANUARY 2, 2022 
 

WORSHIP SONGS 

All Creatures of Our God and King 

Everlasting God 

The Stand 

Great Is Thy Faithfulness 

God of Wonders 

 

SCRIPTURE PASSAGES 

Genesis 1; Psalm 33:6, 8-9 

Hebrews 11:3 

 

MESSAGE 

“The 6 Days of Creation” 

Creation: Animals and Mankind (Day 4-6) 

Pastor Jim Harrison 

 

TODAY AT HCC 

9:30 am -  Worship 

10:45 am - Coffee Fellowship 

11:00 am - Sunday School/ Discipleship Hour 

 

2022 CONSISTORY 
 

ELDERS 
Dick Boverhof (District 4: M-R) 
616-291-1398 
richardboverhof@aol.com  

 
Jim Fredricks (District 3: I-L) 
616-550-9612 
farawayvisitors@aol.com 

 
Kyle Hoffmaster (District 5: S-Z) 
616-366-8575 
hoffmaster.kyle@gmail.com 

 
Dan Kisner (District 1: A-E) 
616-340-4153 
kisner192@charter.net 

 
Curt Leep (District 2: F-H) 
616-886-8480 
curtisj.leep@gmail.com 

 

DEACONS 
Troy Clement (District 2: F-H) 
616-262-9799 
clementtroy68@gmail.com 
 

Rich Huizinga (District 4: M-R) 
616-293-9536 
r.huizinga@att.net 

 
Dan Laarman (District 3: I-L) 
616-928-4154 
dlaarman@yahoo.com 
 

Mike Maule (District 5: S-Z) 
616-681-2528 
michael.maule@perrigo.com 
 

Jason Reed (District 3: I-L) 
616-239-6797 
reed_jt@yahoo.com 
 

Tyler VanderSyde (District 1: A-E) 
269-419-7949 
tvbigcountry@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

MINISTRY STAFF 
 

 
LEAD PASTOR, OUTREACH 
Jonathon VanderWall  
616-901-9229 
jonathonvanderwall@gmail.com 
 

PRAYER & DISCIPLESHIP 
Jim Harrison 
616-796-5952 
jimharrison7@gmail.com 
 

YOUTH & FAMILIES 
Caleb Nykamp 
616-510-9856 
caleb.hopkinscc@gmail.com 
 

WORSHIP INTERN 
Faith Reurink 
616-477-5967 
reurinkfaith@gmail.com 

 
OFFICE MANAGER 
Kathy Westendorp 
616-890-2227 
hcrc@sbcglobal.net 
 

CUSTODIAN 
Lisa Harms 
616-877-0211 
rick.lisa.harms@gmail.com 
 

FACILITIES MANAGER 
Kevin Dewey 
269-680-9425 
kdewey78@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 
  WEEK OF JANUARY 2, 2022 

GIVING ENVELOPES are in mailboxes for those who use them. Some 
numbers have been changed; please only use the 2022 envelopes.        
If you didn’t receive a packet but would like one, please talk to Kathy 
(hcrc@sbcglobal.net or 269-793-7361). 
 
HOPKIDS is looking to add a few more faces! Do you like to sing?                   
If you are 2nd grade or older, Hopkids could really use your voice. 
Please talk to Mary Hunderman (616-570-7173) if you would like to 
have more information or to join Hopkids. We will sing again in January.  
 
YOUTH PROFESSION OF FAITH:  If you are currently in 6th grade 
through young adult age and you'd like to make your public profession 
of faith (if you haven't yet) - this process is for you! Students will be 
paired up with an adult mentor from HCC and meet 6-8 times in                
February, March and April to discuss the basics about the Christian 
faith, what it means to be a follower of Jesus, what the Sacraments 
teach us about God, and how to use our unique spiritual gifts for the 
glory of God! Students will also work with their mentor to create a 
presentation/creative way to share their faith story with the HCC        
elders. Students, Families, and Adult Mentors, please check out the       
Profession of Faith Process sheet and talk to Caleb or email him with 
any questions. Meet your Mentor/Mentee Gathering will be on Sunday, 
February 6, and Profession of Faith Sunday will be Sunday, May 8. 
Adults - if you are willing to be a mentor, please talk to Caleb!            
The amount of students that sign up will determine the amount of adult 
mentors we need for these 1-on-1 relationships. Making profession of 
faith is a big step; take some time to read the information, talk to your 
parents, and pray!  
 
THE NEXT RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE will be held Tuesday, January 11.  
We are excited to host a blood drive at church every 8 weeks again   
during 2022!   
 
Please sign up to donate at www.redcrossblood.org.  Sign-ups for this 
are important as walk-ins are never guaranteed a spot. 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS continued... 

   

CHURCH APP TIPS: 
1. Update your version of the app for your mobile device. If you’re 

phone or mobile device is not set up for automatic updates, please 
make sure you update the app regularly.  

2. Kathy is available to help you download and set up your app if you 
would like to stop in the office during the week. Just text or call her 
(616-890-2227) and she will set up a time to meet with you! 

3. PLEASE go to your app and check your directory settings. You do 
this by logging in to the app, selecting the small icon in the upper 
right corner of the app, and this brings you to your account. Under 
“My Stuff” select “My Directory settings” and make sure there is a 
check (green circle with a white check mark) by your profile,          
address, email and phone number(s). Scroll down and do this for 
each member of your household and take a minute to make sure 
the information listed is correct. Scroll back up and select “Update” 
from the upper right corner to complete the changes.  

 
HCC COMMUNICATIONS:  
We continue to refine and streamline our communications, working to 
move toward our app as a single platform for all things HCC.  Please 
sign up for the "HCC Communications" group by going to the app and 
searching for it in the "Groups" tab.  We will be working to add all 
members to this group over the next few weeks to better streamline 
communications. You can also follow the link below to find the group: 
hopkinscommunity.churchcenter.com/groups/information-  
communication/hcc-communications 
 
HCC MISSION AND VISION: 
HCC continues to move forward in our Mission and Vision.  As we do so, 
we are continually evaluating our work and growth.  Each year, we will 
do an assessment to get a sense of where HCC is, what strengths we 
have, and what areas are ripe for growth.  With that in mind, we invite 
you to take our Ministry Mission Metrics assessment.  You can find it on 
the home page in the church app or follow the link below: 
hopkinscommunity.churchcenter.com/people/forms/328387 
 
 
  

http://www.redcrossblood.org
hopkinscommunity.churchcenter.com/groups/information-communication/hcc-communications
hopkinscommunity.churchcenter.com/groups/information-communication/hcc-communications
hopkinscommunity.churchcenter.com/people/forms/328387


Please pray for those who continue to battle various illnesses in our 
church and community. Pray that the rising infections from Covid will 
start to decline here in Michigan and around our country. 
 
Remembering the families in Kentucky who lost loved ones and homes/
belongings in the December tornado. Remembering the Colorado                
families who are dealing with the aftermath of the recent fires this week. 
 
• Louise Allen (Carol Boverhof’s sister) is doing well with her chemo 

treatments every week and is also receiving physical therapy for her 
arm to regain better use following surgery. 

• Jeff Antvelink (Suzanne’s brother-in-law) was able to be home for 
Christmas. He was in the hospital 34 days and will now start outpatient 
therapy to regain strength.  Thank you for all your prayers! 

• Kim Barck’s brother-in-law Barry was able to return home. Prayers for                  
him are still needed and appreciated!  

• Carol Boverhof is slowing regaining strength as she recovers from 
Covid. She was able to eliminate the need for oxygen. Pease continue 
to pray for full healing and return to normal activity.  

• Leon Huff (Hollie Roblyer’s father) as he continues chemotherapy. 
• Jill (Mele) Jackson recently had a scan to see if the radiation seeds 

have taken care of the cancer. Pray that the scan is clear and that no 
further treatment is needed. 

• Dave and Cindy Kukor as they continues to recuperate from Covid. 
Cindy is off oxygen and dealing with mostly fatigue and stamina issues. 
Dave remains on oxygen and will likely be off work for awhile yet.  

• Bill Riksen was hospitalized this past week with blood clots in his 
lungs.  Medication was given and has been working, and doctors say 
his heart was not affected by this. Thanks to all for praying!  

  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

PRAYER 
   WEEK OF JANUARY 2, 2022 

VOLUNTEER MINISTRY 
  JANUARY 2022 

JANUARY 2, 2022 
Greeters: Maule Family, Poll Family                        
Coffee Fellowship: Dewey Family   (cookies: Eileen Kitler) 

Nursery: Amanda Sal and Emma Weber 
WOW:  Hope Reurink, Tally Laarman, Cole Wamhoff 
 
JANUARY 9, 2022 
Greeters: Teunissen Family, Boverhofs                         
Coffee Fellowship: Mulders   (cookies: Judy Kennedy) 

Nursery: Ronna Arndt, Allison Poll 
WOW: Julie Wichman, Jayna Leep, Owen Reed   

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
   WEEK OF JANUARY 2, 2022 

TODAY AT HCC 
  9:30 AM       Worship Service 
10:45 AM       Coffee Fellowship 
11:00 AM       Sunday School/ Discipleship Hour 
  1:00 PM       Clement Family (MP Room + Kitchen) 
       
MONDAY 
  9:00 AM       Bible Study 
 
WEDNESDAY 
   3:30 PM       Rubies 
   6:00 PM       GEMS 
   6:00 PM       Cadets 
 
THURSDAY 
  5:30 PM       Praise Team practice 
  7:00 PM       Expectancy   
 
              
           

GIVING 

General Fund gifts received for 12/26 –12/30: 
Weekly Missional Expenses 2021: 

$11,086.74                         
$  8,075.06 


